CVBB Executive Board Session June 5, 2017

Present:

President Selena Culwell 2nd Vice President Liz Potter

Treasurer Emily Iem
Corr. Secretary Terri Solenberger

Band Director Dave Porter

1. Parent social will be June 14, after the booster club meeting; we will have forms and uniform samples available, and the board will supply snacks and beverages.

2. New parent meeting – the May meeting was too long; pair down fundraising and volunteer presentation for the June meeting and allow more time for Joann Smith to discuss uniforms.

3. Report from Mr. Porter

- a. New assistant director is Greg Swartzlander; Steve Phillipelli will lead the percussion; Sam Hick will be a part-time woodwind leader; Justin will lead brass; Brett is still writing the show and is the show coordinator
- b. There is no music yet; will be working on National Anthem and stands music at mini-camp
- c. Wolf's bus has been contracted for the Aug. 4th DCI trip; right now 3 54-passenger busses have been reserved; at least 108 DCI tickets will be ordered for now
- d. There are currently 94 total students on the most recent HS roster (MS is not included in that number); there are 35-40 guard members
- e. The piccolo that went for repair a long time ago was under warranty and can't be fixed so we will be getting a refund and will purchase a new piccolo.

4. Treasurer -

- a. We will provide a sponsorship to drum major camp again this year; we will pay $\frac{1}{2}$ of the participation fee.
- b. We will give Josh a uniform budget; there are still a few guard members who have not paid the full amount of last year's indoor season.
- c. Fry wagon did very well at the spring May Fairs; 1st car wash made approximately \$1100; the restaurant night for June will be at Moe's on June 28th.
- d. Jim Gehenio will take care of registration and inspection of the vehicles; the green truck will need an exhaust system.

Meeting was adjourned at 7:13 p.m.

June 14, 2017 7:00 p.m. General Booster Meeting

June 14, 2017 7:30 p.m. Parent social